
Dear Supporting Pastors and Ministry Friends,                                                                                                             August/ September 2024

Grace Learning Centre
August brought the end of the second term of 2024. The children worked hard to understand the material that had been taught
and were ready for a break. We ended the term with a few birthdays. The children get so excited to celebrate each other.

We began term three on 9 September. This came with a lot of unknowns as I had been waiting for my permit renewals. Thankfully, all
the parents wanted to wait things out with me even if it meant I could only teach their children one more month.  My permits have
been renewed and I am able to finish out the school year. I received many happy messages from the parents. 

We began the term with more birthdays and more celebrations of our friends. I also have the opportunity to have my intern back
this term. This time, instead of observation, she is doing her practice teaching. The children were excited to see Mrs. Boitumelo once
again. I am thankful for one more chance to impart my love for teaching into her and help guide her as she gets used to
being the teacher in the classroom. We have discussed the importance of preparation and how each child needs something
different from the teacher. I pray it has opened her eyes to the ministry she has before her. Teachers often spend more time with
children than their own parents, so it is important to invest in them wholeheartedly.

The biggest blessing of the term was when one of my younger students wanted to know more about salvation. What a joy it
was to hear her recite Bible verses as I was explaining the gospel and hear her answers as I asked many questions. She knew with no
doubt that she wanted to place her trust in Christ. God is good!

Please be praying as my co-workers interview possible teachers to take over Grace Learning Centre once I leave in
December.

Grace Baptist Church
The children had been learning about the judges in Sunday School. I decided it would be fun in choir to help reinforce the lessons by
learning songs about two of the men they had heard about-Gideon and Joshua! They did a great job…half of the choir was made up of
first time visitors, but they did not want to be left out of the fun of singing. 

Oodi Bible Club
I am thankful for the Catalino family, missionaries working with us from the Philippines. They willingly offered to teach at Bible club when
my aunt came to visit and we were out of town. The last few weeks have been overcast weather and we even had rain this last Saturday!
(It hasn’t rained in months!) There were four that ventured out and we got in a quick lesson before the rain came. I am 
thankful that they enjoy singing Bible club songs, learning verses and listening to the lesson. Please pray for my 
co-worker, Summer, as she will be slowly taking over the Bible club in preparation for my transition back 
to the USA.

Continuing in His service,

 Pamela Wieler
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August and September in Pictures

I love these young adults! What a joy to my heart when I
was told that many of the orphans in Uganda were

organizing a reunion and wanted to bring gifts to the
children at SOAP. Many are at the end of their higher

education or working a job. Glad they had a great time.

I praise the Lord that even a child
can understand the gift God has

given. The angels are singing!

It’s hard adjusting to wearing
glasses so I try to make it as

exciting as possible. 🤓

I am so thankful that my aunt came for a
visit. We had a wonderful time together!


